From: caroletaylor27@gmail.com

To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: 5/21/2024 item 50 Lease Option Agreement for Karl"s
Date: Monday, May 20, 2024 10:35:03 AM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

I’'m writing in support of the Karl’s development and request that the Ventura County Board of
Supervisors approve the Lease Option Agreement with Karl’s for the development of Fisherman’s
Wharf.

This project will provide a much needed recreational venue for local Ventura County families as well
as create a destination for visitors to enjoy the Channel Islands Harbor and its many resources.

| applaud the Harbor Director for all of his efforts in bringing this possibility to fruition after years of
neglect and blight of Fisherman’s Wharf. This is a positive and exciting opportunity to renew pride
and economic growth for the Harbor.

I implore you to use your vote and power to make this happen.

Respectfully,

Carol Taylor
Resident Mandalay Bay, Oxnard

caroletaylor27@gmail.com
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